
SouthernBell 
Marshall M. Criser, Ill 
Operations Manager 
Regulatory Relations 

July 21, 1992 

Mr. Steve Tribble, Director 
Division of Records and Reporting 
Florida Public Service Commission 
101 East Gaines Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Suite 400 
150 Soulh Monroe Stieel 
Tallahassee Florida 3230: 

Dear Mr. Tribble: 

Attached is Southern Bell's response to the staff's request 
regarding MFR deficiencies in connection to schedule F2, Demand 
and Facility (D&F) Charts. The D&F charts filed with the original 
MFR filing did not contain 1989 information for the South and 
Southeast areas. The attached D&F charts have that information. 

During the meeting to discuss the deficiencies the Office of 
Public Counsel indicated they did not need the D&F charts we are 
submitting today. 

Should you have any questions concerning this matter, please 
contact Wayne Tubaugh, Manager-Network, at (904) 222-1201. 

Sincerely, 


